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The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey (PANYNJ) in the US PANYNJ has has reached an agreement to expand the John F. Kennedy International Airport’s Terminal 4 and combine Delta operations at the terminal. 
The authority agreed with Delta Air Lines and terminal operator, JFK International Air Terminal and was announced by NY Governor Andrew M. Cuomo. 
The agreement is pending approval from the board and is expected to sign a following which a lease amendment with the operator to expand and renovate the terminal is expected to be signed. 
The $3.8bn project will include the expansion and renovation of arrivals and departures hall at T4 by 500,000 ft2 and the expansion of the concourse to accommodate 16 new gates. 
Additionally, the current concourses will be renovated, and the roadway will also be expanded to improve vehicle access. 
The work is expected to complete in 2023 when Delta consolidates its operations at the terminal. Additionally, the improvements to the roadway are slated to complete in 2025 along with the remaining redevelopment projects in the airport. 
Cuomo added: "The Terminal 4 expansion will be another milestone in the transformation of JFK Airport, with upgrades that will give passengers the world-class experience they expect when flying into New York. 
"When completed, our $13bn project to modernise JFK will create a more unified airport and solidify New York's position as the premier entry point to our country."
Last year, PANYNJ decided to enter a lease agreement for New Terminal One at JFK Airport.
Last yearIn 2019, Cuomo announced that JFK airport will undergo a $13bn modernisation that will add two new terminal complexes at the north and south sides of the airport.
https://www.governor.ny.gov/news/governor-cuomo-announces-major-terminal-4-redevelopment-project-advancing-transformation-jfk 
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Image: JFK Airport Terminal 4 will undergo a $3.8bn expansion programme to accommodate rising passenger demand. Credit: Brandon Van Acker
